
SERVICE 

• Help others, even when 
not asked. 

• Volunteer when adults 
request help. 

• Hold doors open for oth-
er and help them with 
their belongings. 

 

VALUE ADDED 

ON THE HORIZON 

May 20 Victoria Day (No School) 

June 3 Gr 6-8 Track Meet @ Rotary 

June 4 PAC Parent Appreciation Lunch 

June 4 PAC Meeting 

June 6 Prom 

June 7 Late Start Secondary 

June 7 District Track Meet @ Rotary 

South Poplar Traditional Elementary is having their annual carnival on May 24 and are look-
ing for student volunteers to help run games and booths.  Follow this link to sign up!  Free 
admission to volunteers as well as pizza and pop for all volunteers who complete at least 2 
time slots.  

School Bus online registration for the 2024-25 school year is NOW OPEN and registration 
will run until August 1st.  Families can register their child online by visiting: https://
www.abbyschools.ca/student-transportation.  On this Transportation web page you will see 
the button in blue “Register NOW”. You will require the students Pupil number to complete 
this online form, if you do not have it, you can contact the school or login to your child’s 
myEducationBC account. 

In wrestling news, Mehar D got first and Gurman D got second for our zone, and both will be 
wrestling at the BC Summer Games, way to go Titans! 

Congratulations to Karman B who set a new school record in Jr. Boys shotput yesterday with 
a throw of 7.88 meters. The track team advances to the Eastern Valleys in two weeks time. 

Mrs. Sharma and Ms. Phulka’s Grade 7s went to Science in the Valley at Trinity this past week 
taking part in chemistry experiments. As well, they went to Stave Falls to learn more about 
electricity at the powerhouse followed by lunch at Hayward lake. Students have been busy in 
class working on group projects to make their own electrical circuits.  

In Mrs. Cousar's English 9 class, we have begun writing our own short stories. We are hoping 
to send home a bound volume with our collection before the end of the school year. Don't 
forget to practice your spelling, grammar, and mechanics skills (like capitalization and punctu-
ation) on IXL so that our stories will look professional! 

Contemporary Indigenous Studies 12 is working on their last unit, about Truth and Reconcili-
ation. June is National Indigenous History Month—ask a CIS-12 student to tell you why it's 
important to know about Canada's Indigenous Peoples. 

Mrs. I-Hop’s Social Studies 10 students have been learning about historical injustices during 
World War II. We looked at the creation & implementation of Japanese Internment Camps 
during World War 2. Students studied primary & secondary sources about the topic, learned 
about the different camp locations & conditions in BC, listened to survivors and their stories, 
looked at the Government's response, and practiced the skill of ethical judgment. We also 
questioned if an event like this could happen today in Canada and/or the world (why or why 
not).  

Ms. Skilling’s Grade 6s have been germinating seeds as an introduction to careers in agricul-
ture! 

Intro to Spanish 11 has been creating piñatas this week and will be displayed on the ceiling of 
the classroom. Piñatas are a fun part of Mexican culture and are symbols of joy, unity, and 
celebration. 
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